

NEWTON UPON DERWENT PARISH COUNCIL

2 Sunnycroft, Newton upon Derwent YO41 4DB
Tel: 01904 607036. mail: newton.pc@outlook.com

Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 26th June 2019

The Meeting commenced at 7.55 pm

Open Forum Request for Councillors details – they are all on website
Mrs Horsley spoken to then arranged a meeting with Lesley Whitehead (footpaths officer) down by the River. Comment made that the pathway is still blocked at the Kexby end of the village. The kissing gate is still also broken but this has been reported by the Clerk. The Canal & River Trust or Environment Agency will clear debris in River.
Request for agenda to go on Facebook. Councillors all agreed.

Present:

Councillors: Cllrs, Robinson, Horsley, Wheeler, Burgess & Readman
and Ward Cllr David Sykes

Officers: L Hill (Clerk)

Public: There was one member of the public present.

Apologies for absence None

Minutes of last meeting The minutes of the last full meeting were read and signed by the Chairman as a true record.

Declaration of interest None

Matters arising

Mark out Land on the Mask It was agreed that there needs to be a meeting arranged with landowners Michael & Steve Leach and Jonathan Wood from Clubleys to look at the boundaries.

Interpretation Board for Mask Ings – It was agreed to take this off the agenda for the time being as may be a while before any funding becomes available.

Dog fouling signs on Mask Lane – Cllr Readman will put the signs up next week

Pathway near River This was discussed under Open Forum

Delay with decision on Scotwil Planning decision – Clerk advised that the application was going before the Western Area Planning committee for full consideration.

The Council realised that this was an opportunity to reiterate their concerns. Clerk to look at planning policies that the application does not adhere to. Clerk to go and speak to committee with Cllr Wheeler and retired Clerk (Ann Williams) offering to go as support.

Repair work on Carr Lane and south end of village – Clerk has advised Highways. They advise that they already know about concerns on Carr Lane and are monitoring the situation.

Update on Streetscene walkabout – attended by Cllrs Wheeler & Horsley. Agree with the schedule of works provided, following the visit. Mainly inserting culverts sept/oct.

Community Benefit Fund - Clerk advised that this has still not been set up by Legal Dept @ ERYC. She will continue chasing for information updates. Once the wheel wash is in place they will issue an invoice to the quarry landowner for the Fund account to be opened.

Letter of support to History Group – (for application to Heritage Lottery Fund) the letter produced by the Clerk, on behalf of the Councillors, was read out and approved.

Welcome to new Councillor Jon Burgess of Carrier House. Cllr Burgess provided his completed documents accepting the post and details of his pecuniary interests to send to ERYC.

Village upkeep:

| | |
|------------------|--------------------|
| Parking | No issues reported |
| Footpaths/verges | No issues reported |
| Roads | No issues reported |
| Litter | No issues reported |
| Dog Fouling | No issues reported |

Correspondence: all e-mailed to Councillors prior to meeting

1. ERYC

- I. East Riding Assoc of Rural Community Buildings (support for Village Halls)
- II. Joint Local Access Forum – meeting 12th June
- III. Western Parishes Liaison meeting @ Market Weighton on 27th June.

Grants available

2. OTHER

- I. ERNLLCA -
Being a good Councillor training & change of venue
Other courses
Note to remove ex Councillors from mailing list
NALC - spotlight
- II. Police
Newsletter
Message about Hare Coursing
- III. HMRC
How to deal with P60's/P11d's and benefits 1.

Finance:

1. Bank Balances from May 2019
2. Expenses to be paid – none
3. Sign off of last years accounts
4. Audit exempt certificate received from external auditors

Planning Applications:

19/01752/OUT - Erection of agricultural workers dwelling @ land west of Middle Farm, Carr Lane
No comment

19/01792/PLF – Erection of a detached garage @ Whitelands Granary, Main St.
The building of a garage will mean removing a tree

Next meeting 24th July 2019
The meeting closed at 9.40 pm